
February 2023 Executive Meeting, February 7th 2023 at Stauffer’s 

Members attending: Eldon Stege, Craig Foster, Margaret Otley, Jim McNeil, Ken Bougger, Tom Dingwell 

Guests attending: Tracee Bougger 

The meeting was called to order at 7pm by President Eldon Stege 

Vice President Craig Foster gave his report. Craig said the February General Meeting will be February 

27th at the Trackside in Waverly. Meeting time has been changed to 7pm so come early. March meeting 

dates and locations will be announced at that time.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to 

accept the Vice President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report.  She asked if everyone had received their minutes and if there 

were any additions or corrections to the minutes. There were none. A motion was made, seconded, and 

approved to accept the secretary’s report.  

Treasurer Ken Bougger gave his report. Ken reported income for the month included SCCA, Santa 

Letters, Membership Renewals, and the Holiday Party. Expenses for the month included Newsletter 

Expenses, Gary Willey for Computer Services, the Venue and Entertainment, Scholarships. Upcoming  

REBEL events that will be funded by REBELS are the Northeast Car Show, and Nebraska Fire Chiefs. A 

motion was made, seconded and approved to donate $500 to the Northeast Car Show. Ken said more 

information is needed for the Nebraska Fire Chiefs LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE. Bill Montz will be 

providing more information.  A Poker Run in the spring and $150 in funding for that event.  Fall Party and 

Holiday Party will also require REBELS funding. Ken said he would be asking for additional suggestions 

for Club participation. A possible garage scene in March or April. Gary Willey will send out an eLetter with 

more information.   Two more Newsletter advertisers are needed.  A motion was made, seconded and 

approved to accept the Treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report.  Jim passed out information sheet regarding a possible show to 

be sponsored by Speedway Motors at the Pinnacle Bank Arena. More information will be available at the 

February General Meeting.  Jim said all the slots are filled for the swap meet.  Jim said a sponsor is 

needed for the front of the shirt for 2023. Gene Phillips will be the sponsor for 2023. A motion to approve 

the Coordinators report was made, seconded and approved.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 


